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Metropolitan King County Council
REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT
(revised April 29, 2010)
AGENDA ITEM:          9       
DATE:  
  April 21, 2010   
BRIEFING NO.     2010-0256  
PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: 2010 Regional Transit Committee Work Program
SUMMARY: The committee reviewed a draft work program at its March 17th meeting. Additional items were suggested by the members representing the Suburban Cities Association (SCA) and the City of Seattle and staff was directed to prepare legislation to formally approve the work program at the committee’s April meeting. 
BACKGROUND: 
New Items The 2010 work program attached to Proposed Motion 2010-0265 is based on an earlier version considered by the committee on March 17th but with the addition of the following items:

· Rapid Ride Implementation Update
· South Park Bridge Closure, Transit Impacts
· SR 520 Urban Partnership, Transit Service 
· Audit Implementation, Route Scheduling Efficiencies

An additional item requested by the City of Seattle has been omitted after consultation with Seattle staff. The briefing on planned Metro service revisions in conjunction with the extension of Link Light Rail service to the University of Washington will be deferred to a future year’s work program closer to the 2016 start-up of UW light rail service.

Revenue Updates An SCA representative requested that the committee be kept informed of changes to the revenue projections for the Public Transportation Fund and the Transit General Manager has committed to providing revenue updates when they become available as part of his monthly General Manager’s report to the committee. 
Revised Items In addition to these new items, several elements of the work program reviewed by the committee on March 17th have been revised after consultation with the Transit Division. 
Transit Security – Representatives of the SCA requested the addition of a reference to a briefing on “high-incident routes and facilities” (park-and-ride lots, transit centers etc.) and what is being done to address them. While the Transit Division does track high-incident routes and has reported on those to the committee in the past, security incidents at passenger facilities are not compiled in the same manner. While the text in the proposed work program drops the reference to “high-incident” facilities, the Transit Division would still be expected to report on security problems at specific passenger facilities and what is being done to address them. 
Fare Goals and Policies – Bus fares will be a major focus of the committee’s work in 2010 as indicated by the several fare-related elements of the proposed work program:
· Fare Evasion Report

· Sound Transit Fare Coordination Report

· Fare Goals and Policies Recommendation
Compared to the March 17th version of the work program, the current proposal reflects a re-ordering of the fare-related elements as suggested Transit Division. The discussion of fare goals is moved forward to the Second Quarter in order to set the stage for the subsequent fare policy deliberations called for by the 2009 Transit Performance Audit. 
Mission and Goals Attached to this staff report is a letter from the King County Executive regarding what has been a fixture of past RTC work programs. One provision of the adopted Transit Financial Policies calls for annual transmittal, RTC review and council adoption of the Transit Division’s Mission and Goals statement. When the RTC initiated a restructuring of the county’s transit planning framework in 2007, the Transit Division suggested that the mission and goals should be incorporated into the new Transit Comprehensive Plan then under development. Since the pre-2007 Transit Comprehensive Plan had included goal, objectives and policies, there was a degree of redundancy in having a separate stand-alone mission and goals statement. A preoccupation with financial concerns has delayed completion of a new Transit Comprehensive Plan and now the work of the transit stakeholder task force has pushed back the transmittal of a proposed plan until December 2010. The executive’s letter states his intention to defer consideration of transit mission and goals this year. 
Committee Action

The committee amended the work program to add the following item in the third quarter:

Service Change Update The committee will be briefed on results of the September 2009 and February 2010 service changes in which Metro transit service was restructured in conjunction with the start-up of Link Light Rail service. Bus riders in south King County and southeast Seattle were affected when routes were modified to serve light rail stations or eliminated to avoid duplication of light rail service. 
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